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2. Agenda (See attachment)

· Introduction

· Joey Goldman, subcommittee co-chair, called the meeting to order.  Anabela Simoes, subcommittee co-chair, introduced herself and said she would take notes.  
· Introductions took place.  Project Action representatives were invited. 
· Approval of the minutes

· Minutes of the last subcommittee meeting were approved

· Mission of the Sub-committee
· Joey explained the mission of the Subcommittee
3.
Comments on Call for papers in 2009 and Paper Review Process and Session Planning Process
· Received 14 papers and tagged 36 reviewers.  We ended up with a number of presentations over a couple of days: 
· Presentation topics were varied and included Improving wayfinding, bus stops; integration of GPS, personalized real time transit navigation; a presentation on optimal space requirements on wheeled mobility devices; and a session on rear facing containment. A session on travel characteristics of persons with disabilities looked at employment status.   Another presentation was made on travel characteristics and factors contributing to the willingness of seniors in Taiwan to use a demand response system. Another was on travel practices of disabled riders in France, and another addresses accessibility in Montreal.  

· Joey said that if Committee members wanted to be a paper reviewer to let him know.  

· David Chia said he found both sessions very good.
· Jim Marston said the quality of work (wheelchairs and GPS-AVL) was very good.  

· There were some concerns that papers from developing countries were all based on surveys about users needs. Several participants noted that in these countries, the practice is not available, so the needs should be documented and this is valuable.  Joey summarized comments and concerns for 2011. 
4.
Committee Activities for TRB 2011 Annual Meeting


Members were asked about ideas for the next TRB Annual Meeting (2011)
· Beezy Bentzen said pedestrians are important and the committee should make efforts to integrate papers on blind and visually-challenged pedestrians 
· Russell Thatcher suggested contacting the pedestrians subcommittees and potentially splitting the papers reviews
· Co-sponsored sessions were also suggested
· Direction was given for the next call for papers:

· Include focus on pedestrian issues

· Coordinate with other committees (Pedestrian committee should be a good partner for this)
· Co-sponsored sessions

· Ling Suen noted that cultural differences must be taken into consideration; these papers should be accepted but in a dedicated place or session.

· Will Rodman asked how TRB can endorse or help continue collaboration. He and Russell recommended evaluating full research applicability for other areas. 
· Jim said full accessibility should be specific (for wheelchair users, blind, deaf, etc.)
· Joey asked reviewers to make suggestions for presentation, publication, etc.


· Beezy suggested sponsoring a session (wayfinding for pedestrians; traffic control devices) and a possible TRB webinar (push for it).  
· It was noted that we need to look more closely at not only pedestrian issues, but also aviation, and other modes. One of the challenges with TRB is every mode is segmented and our committee technically should focus on all modes.  Some ideas were floated for multimodal conference opportunities or workshops in 2011: Safety for pedestrians in cases of quiet cars and vision impairments; Feasibility of low floor vehicles and ramps (what’s working and what is not); Looking at lighting in airport terminal facilities; and different ways for developing countries get information on people with disabilities. It was noted that the Committee would pursue a workshop next year and these ideas would be considered.  

· Harry Wolfe said we would work with Project Action to hold a joint webinar on accessibility and mobility issues:

· Planned Easter Seals Project Action Webinars - Before next year we would like to conduct a webinar. Project Action is appreciative of the sessions related to disability at TRB, but many people can’t get to the conference.   Project Action is having staff attend TRB sessions and identify those that would be important enough to bring to the rest of the world.  
· We will get together and review all sessions and then identify four 90 minute sessions which we can repeat in August 2010 Webinars.   The information that people presented would be reconfigured to fit the Webinar format and would be brought to a much larger audience on the Internet. 
· The members of ABE 60 who will collaborate with Easter Seals staff on the sessions to be selected for the Webinar are Russell Thatcher, Lalita Sen, Joey Goldman and Harry Wolfe. 
· It was noted that a Webinar was held with APTA last year and it was a good experience.  
· Joey asked about the potential to include a poster session for next year’s meeting.  Russell said it is a good idea and a call for posters would be more adequate for practitioners.  
5. 
Proposed Research Topics for 2011

· A number of potential research topics were proposed for TCRP’s, NCHRP’s and ACRP’s calls for papers next year:  
· How to teach bus operators disability awareness – different tools: simulation versus live training 
· Lighting in airport terminals and lighting in transport facilities 
· How successfully fixed route transit operators in the US are serving people w/ disabilities (current issues related to bus system accessibility): why passengers seek paratransit instead of fixed route – youth and older adults(emphasis on universal design)
· Availability and quality of travel data on persons w/ disabilities 
· Impact of economic downturn on funding for people w/ disabilities –stimulus program funding impacts on people w/ disabilities 
· Best practices to achieve compliance with transition plans 
· Volunteer driver transportation programs/shared private vehicle programs: the need for an accessibility component 
· Visibility of pedestrian signals to people w/ varying vision (NCHRP)
· Older pedestrian manual (NCHRP) 
· Accommodation of oversized people, wheelchairs and scooters (resubmit) 
· Geometric design implications/requirements of mobility scooter 
· Development of a model for Quality of Service in public transportation integrating full accessibility 
· Definition of requirements and recommendations for accessible urban walking areas 
· Accommodation of mobility scooters in public transport 
· Way finding; yielding behavior; silent/quiet cars and pedestrians; people w/ disabilities at intersections

6. 
TRANSED Conference
The organization committee presented the conference program and all details concerning its organization (accepted papers, invited speakers, workshops, registration fees and deadlines and social program).  Ling Suen provided a brief overview. 
7. 
William Bell Award 
Lalita Sen is the recipient of the William G. Bell Award for 2010. The award will be given at TRANSED. 
8. 
Conclusion 

The meeting was concluded.  Participants were asked to update their names on the paper review list and were invited to other committee-sponsored sessions.  
Accessible Transportation and Mobility Committee

Subcommittee on Research ABE60(4)

89th Annual Meeting of Transportation Research Board

Wednesday, January 13 2010 8:00 AM- 9:45 AM
Hilton Hotel, Washington DC

Agenda

1. Call to Order

2. Introductions

3. Approval of the Minutes of the 2009 Meeting

4. Mission of the Subcommittee

5. ABE60 Call for Papers

a. Call for Papers in 2009

· Paper Review Process

· Session Planning Process

· Outcomes/feedback

b. Call for Papers for 2010

· Updated list of paper reviewers and preferred topics

6. Update on Current Research Efforts of Committee Members and Friends

7. Research Statements 

a. Proposed in 2009

b. Possible New Research Topics for 2010

8. William Bell Award

9. Other Business

10. Adjourn Meeting

